Dear Parents/Guardians:

Fifth grade starts a new era in the life of your child.  It is an exciting time and the last year of elementary school. This year will prove to be very challenging for your fifth grader in many ways.  It will be a time to get ready for middle school – to perfect study and organizational skills.  Students need to learn how to be responsible and keep a student planner, learn how to prepare for a test, keep organized notebooks and manage time properly!

The standards for fifth grade are intense and emphasis is placed on reading independently.  Every fifth grader must read 25 books this year.  A log will be kept in school of each book and author.  At least 3 books must be read every month.  Your student should have a book in his/her desk at all times. 

In mathematics, problem solving is emphasized and it is a must that the multiplication tables have been mastered! All math problem solving must be completed in pencil and all work must be shown at all times.  

Writing is also an extensive part of the day and emphasis is upon writing reports, letters, persuasive essays, and poetry.  

Social Studies focuses on American History and your child will learn how to research and evaluate information. The Science Program involves learning through investigation with experiments.  Each trimester, your student will choose an experiment and present it to the class!

I believe homework is important because it helps to reinforce what has been learned in class.  It also prepares students for upcoming lessons and teaches responsibility.  Homework is assigned daily Monday through Thursday and occasionally on the weekends.  Your child will be given a Student Planner to write down all assignments.  Work must be done neatly and accurately.  A parent must sign the actual homework paper on a daily basis.  If a student does not do the homework, recess will be taken away.  If a child is sick and cannot attend school, all work must be completed in a timely fashion!

I look forward to working with your children. A partnership between teachers, students, and parents is imperative in order for your child to meet with success!

Thank you for your cooperation and time!  Together we can make a difference.  Feel free to contact me at the school at any time.

Sincerely,

Deborah Danielewicz
